
Report to ICL Membership from the Nominating Committee

Intended audience: Current ICL Members

Submitted: 11/21/2023

Nominating Committee:

● Gretchen Jensen, chair
● Kay Gerard

The Nominating Committee recommends that the following ICL members be
elected to positions on the board for two year terms beginning at the end of the
2023-2024 academic year.

Co-Directors of Social Services:
ǒ Colleen Spedale: Colleen has been an active member of ICL since 2015.

She has been involved in play reading groups and acted in plays.
ǒ Debbie Robinson: Debbie is a new member of ICL joining us this year. She

is enthusiastic and looking forward to working with her good friend of over 50
years, Colleen Spedale;

Co-Directors of University Support Services:
ǒ Helen Mazur-Hart: Helen has been an active member of ICL since 2018. She

has participated in the theater and play reading groups.
ǒ Tom Hibbard: Tom joined ICL in 2013. He has contributed to ICL by being on

the curriculum committee for six years.

These four nominees all value the role ICL plays in enriching their lives. They are
willing and able to carry out the duties of their new responsibilities with
enthusiasm and competence.


